
A view from the Chair 

Our Chair, Lord Toby Harris, highlights the publication of our report on the dental 
professionals who died while fitness to practise concerns were investigated or 
remediated between 2019 and 2022 and the importance of minimising the negative 
health and wellbeing impacts of what we know can be a difficult and stressful 
process. 

The Chair also thanks the dental care professionals (DCPs) who provided information 
about their working patterns during the recent renewal period and confirms Council’s 
recent decision to maintain the Annual Retention Fee (ARF) at current levels for 2025. 

Annual renewal for dentists opens on 11 November 

The annual renewal window for dentists will open on 11 November. You’ll need to pay 
your ARF by 31 December, ensure you’ve made your indemnity declaration and check 
that you’ve completed the minimum number of CPD hours you need to do.   

Like last year, alongside your renewal, there will be short working patterns survey for 
you to complete in your eGDC account. Your response will help ensure that we can 
continue to build the sector’s understanding of dental professionals’ working patterns 
and support future workforce planning. We would be grateful if you could take five 
minutes to complete the survey. 

The working patterns of dental care professionals 

We have now published data about the working patterns of DCPs. This follows the 
dentists’ working pattern data released in March and is part of our commitment to 
play our part in supporting the sector to better understand the dental workforce.    

http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/1/t5ckYcI9opYO7FV0zYt4_w/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9uZXdzLWJsb2dzL2Jsb2cvZGV0YWlsL2Jsb2dzLzIwMjQvMTEvMDcvYS12aWV3LWZyb20tdGhlLWNoYWlyLXVuZGVyc3RhbmRpbmctbW9yZS1hYm91dC10aGUtaW1wYWN0LW9mLWZpdG5lc3MtdG8tcHJhY3Rpc2Utb24taGVhbHRoLWFuZC13ZWxsYmVpbmctYW5kLWxlYXJuaW5nLWFib3V0LXByb2Zlc3Npb25hbHMtd29ya2luZy1wYXR0ZXJucw
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/2/e6mBh9g2zem7zZdUNlpS1w/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZWdkYy11ay5vcmcv


Almost 44,000 DCPs responded to the latest working patterns survey. The data 
includes information on the proportion of DCPs who are providing NHS and private 
care, whether they are working in clinical or non-clinical roles, and how many hours 
they are working.     

You can find summaries of both datasets and a combined summary on our website. 
  

 

 

 

 

Government issues rallying cry to the nation to help fix NHS 

Members of the public as well as NHS staff and experts have been invited to share 
their experiences, views and ideas for fixing the NHS. The Secretary of State for Health 
and Social Care has called upon the entire nation to share their experiences of our 
health service and views on what could be done to help turn the NHS around. 

You can share your ideas through the Change NHS online platform, which will be live 
until the start of next year. This public engagement exercise will help shape the 
government’s 10 Year Health Plan which will be published in spring 2025.  

  

 

 

Initial inquiries processes adopted to speed up investigations    

We have revised our fitness to practise processes to improve timeliness when 
investigating clinical practice concerns following completion of our initial inquiries 
pilot. 

We have used initial inquires in around 250 cases since the pilot was launched last 
year. Of the completed cases, 84% were closed with no further action. Allegations 
were raised in just 16% of cases and referred to case examiners for consideration. The 
average time taken to assess cases was 13 weeks, more than half of the 30-week key 
performance indicator for single clinical incident cases to reach the end of the 
assessment stage. 

http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/3/rEavYpxQsQ-xxcrPiz3XMA/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9hYm91dC11cy9vdXItb3JnYW5pc2F0aW9uL3JlcG9ydHMvd29ya2luZy1wYXR0ZXJucy1kYXRh
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/4/t_RUkUlWdHTP7lyOTA44HQ/aHR0cHM6Ly9jaGFuZ2UubmhzLnVrL2VuLUdCLw
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/5/h5ZO6LIho0gMDZbQx0bWlw/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9uZXdzLWJsb2dzL25ld3MvZGV0YWlsLzIwMjQvMTEvMDYvaW5pdGlhbC1pbnF1aXJpZXMtcHJvY2Vzc2VzLWFkb3B0ZWQtdG8tc3BlZWQtdXAtaW52ZXN0aWdhdGlvbnM
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/5/h5ZO6LIho0gMDZbQx0bWlw/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9uZXdzLWJsb2dzL25ld3MvZGV0YWlsLzIwMjQvMTEvMDYvaW5pdGlhbC1pbnF1aXJpZXMtcHJvY2Vzc2VzLWFkb3B0ZWQtdG8tc3BlZWQtdXAtaW52ZXN0aWdhdGlvbnM


Find out more about how we investigate public protection concerns.   
  

 

 

Consultation on practice committee guidance closes 26 November 

Our consultation on revised guidance for practice committees will close at midnight 
on Tuesday 26 November. Practice committees are made up of independent 
panellists who make decisions about whether a dental professional’s fitness to 
practise is currently impaired, and any action that needs to be taken to protect the 
public. 

You can find out more about the consultation on our website. 
  

 

 

http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/6/6OpBLoUkLqgFXtAkjEDxvw/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9yYWlzaW5nLWNvbmNlcm5zL3B1YmxpYy1wcm90ZWN0aW9uLWlzc3Vlcy1hbmQtY29uY2VybnMtYWJvdXQtZGVudGFsLXByb2Zlc3Npb25hbHMvaG93LXdlLWludmVzdGlnYXRlLXB1YmxpYy1wcm90ZWN0aW9uLWlzc3Vlcy1vci1jb25jZXJucw
http://xl80w.mjt.lu/lnk/AUUAAFWZKZ4AAc4GX_AAAJtYdWoAAYCr3vcAm80MAA7KkABnLdlcCzRn2napR2635GsryNa_ewAOlQI/7/HJiTqkDrGX_v7DkF2pCh_A/aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuZ2RjLXVrLm9yZy9hYm91dC11cy93aGF0LXdlLWRvL2NvbnN1bHRhdGlvbnMtYW5kLXJlc3BvbnNlcw

